Dear Sir/Madam,
 

Thanks for the opportunity to make a submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same-Sex Relationships. I am happy for my submission to be made public, however I would like my name to be withheld to protect my family.
 

I am a 21 year old gay Arab Australian. I came out to my father in 2003 and my mother in 2004. Both of my parents have had a hard time accepting my sexuality, which they perceive as "abnormal". For me, and others in a similar position, it is not merely the financial disbenefits that hurts lesbian and gay people but the indignity of having our relationships invalidated firstly by some of our families and friends, and then doubly, by the law.
 

When I told my father that many states in Australia recognise same sex relationships in their laws, he was surprised. That official "stamp of approval" is very important to my father, because he loves me and wants to know that I will find acceptance in the country in which I will live and call home.
 

Unfortunately, due to the difficulties between my parents and I over my sexuality, I have moved out to ease the tensions. I tried to apply for Youth Allowance to help cover some of the costs, as I am a full time student and can only work part-time. I noted that unlike opposite-sex couples in de facto or married relationships, same sex couples are not recognised by Centrelink for the purposes of proving independence.
 

My best friend who is straight and in a de facto relationship, would be eligible for Youth Allowance, even though she is at home, because she can prove independence partly because of her live-in relationship status. However, if I was in exactly the same position, I would not be able to rely on my relationship status. That is the case, even though lesbian and gay people continue to face coming out problems with their families and sometimes need to move out just to maintain any remanence of good mental health! Discrimination during these times adds further pain to already wounded persons.
 

Young same-sex attracted people need to know that someone will support us when our families don't, which is why recognising the unique difficulties of coming out with regards to welfare entitlements is so important. Part of that would be to recognise same-sex couples in the same way as de facto or married couples for the purposes of establishing independence for Youth Allowance.
 

Yours Sincerely,
 

[Name Withheld]
